
Broadmayne First School Newsletter  
                                                    Be Kind, Be Safe, Be Respectful      

 
The value we are looking at this half term is: Respect     
 
Our HeartSmart focus is: No way through isn’t true! 
 
Our British Value focus is: Mutual Respect  

 
 
 

Things to remember:  
●  It is Sports Week next week, children can wear PE clothes all week.  
● Please ensure that children come to school with a sun hat, plenty of water and have 

had sun cream applied.  
 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Welcome back, everyone! We hope you had a restful and fun-filled May half term. As we begin 
our final term together, there’s a real sense of excitement—and understandably, a few nerves 
too. For many of our children, this marks a time of big changes ahead, and while it can feel a 
little worrying, we’re here to support them every step of the way. We also understand that 
change can feel overwhelming for some children, and support at home can make a big 
difference. Talking openly about what’s coming up, listening to your child’s worries, and 
reassuring them that it’s normal to feel nervous can help them feel more at ease. Sharing 
positive stories about past changes or reminding them of how they’ve handled new situations 
before can boost their confidence. We’re here to work together, so if you need 
advice or support, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

 

Teaching Team for September 2025 

I’m also pleased to let you know that I can now share where our wonderful 
teachers and teaching assistants will be placed next year. We know how 
important it is for both children and parents to feel confident and informed about what’s 
ahead, and we hope this clarity will help ease some of the transition nerves.  

Year Group Teachers  Teaching Assistants  

Reception Mrs Sweeney  Mrs Barker & Mrs Chant  

Year 1  Mrs Brake  Mrs Barnett & Mrs Tindell 
(AM only) 

        

 



                               
 

                                               

Year 2  Miss Alston  Mr Bell & Mrs Cornell  

Year 3 Ms Felgate  Miss Barnes & Mrs Tindell 
(PM only) 

Year 4 Mrs Dunford and Mrs Castelli  Mr Wilkinson & Mrs Lysenko  

 

I am delighted to share with you that Mrs Crumbleholme will remain on the Broadmayne Bus 
and will be covering our teachers PPA and subject leadership time.  Sadly, Mrs Clarke has 
decided to step off of the Broadmayne Bus at the end of the term. We wish her all the best in 
her new journey and thank her for her dedication and support over the last 2 years.  

 

Transition Day - Tuesday 1st July  

Looking ahead, we’re preparing for our transition day—a special opportunity for 
children to meet their new teachers and begin to get comfortable with the next step 
in their journey. On that day, children will be invited to go in through their new 
classroom doors at the start of the day to help them start feeling at home. Parents 

will also be warmly welcomed to meet the new teaching team after the school day ends. 
Children can also be collected from their new classrooms at the end of the day.  

 
Sports Week starts on Monday 16th June  
 
We have an action packed week planned, children are reminded that they can 
wear PE kit all week as we will be active every day. We have the following 
activities planned:  
 

         

 

 Monday 16th 
June  

Tuesday 17th 
June  

Wednesday 
18th June  

Thursday 
19th June  

Friday 20th 
June  

AM Sports For 
Champions  
 
Athlete visit  
 

Bootcamp for 
all 
  
 

Young 
Samurai 
Taster 
Sessions   

Reception 
and year 1 
Soft Archery  
 
Climbing Wall 
Year 2-4   
 

 Potted 
sports  

PM   Sports Day 
1.15-2.45pm 

Football 
Tournament 
with Mr G  
12.30 - 2.45  



                               
 

                                               
 
 
 
As you can see we have an action packed week with not much maneove for change. We are 
keen to ensure that swimming sessions remain at the same time, but if this is not possible we 
will update you of the changes.   
 
 

 
Sports Day - Wednesday 1.15pm - 2.45pm  
 
Our traditional Sports Day will begin at 1.15pm. Parents are invited to come at 1pm to 
set out their positions on the field. To keep all our children safe, may we politely 
request that all parents stay in the designated area and do not approach the 
children’s side of the field at any time during the afternoon.  
 

All children will have the opportunity to take part in either an obstacle course, 
skipping/balancing a quoit, the egg and spoon race and sprinting.  
 
At the end of each race, each child will be given a token which will add towards their colour 
teams total. Your child’s teacher will let them know which colour team they are in and your 
child may wish to wear a shirt or item of clothing in their colour.  
 

 
Attendance Matters  
 
Our whole school attendance last week was:  
 
 
 

Reception  Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4  

96.52% 95.86% 96.55% 95.00% 96.45% 
 

      Whole school year to date 94.67 % 
 

Phonics Screening and Multiplication Tests 
 

This week, our children have been working incredibly hard as they completed the 
Phonics Screening Check and the Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check. We are so 
proud of each and every one of them—not just for their results, but for the positive attitude, 
focus, and determination they showed throughout. These assessments can feel daunting, but 

         

 



                               
 

                                               
the children approached them with confidence and resilience, and we couldn’t be more 
impressed. Well done to all of them for their fantastic effort! 

 
 
 
Father’s Day / Someone Special Messages and gifts 
 
All of our children have come home with a gift for someone special in their life this 
week. A huge thank you to FABS who have coordinated this event and ensured every 
child had a gift and card to celebrate someone special.  This year the children have 

sent special personal messages in celebration of their dad or a special person close to them. 
These will be published in this Saturday’s Dorset Echo.  
 
 
Year 4 Football Tournament  
 
 
A huge well done to our Year 4 football team who played brilliantly in the first 
round of their tournament against St Mary’s Catholic First School, securing an 
impressive 8–1 win! The team showed fantastic teamwork, determination, and sportsmanship 
throughout the match, and we’re incredibly proud of their performance. They now move on to 
the next round, which will be held here at school against Prince of Wales on 27th June. We’re 
looking forward to another exciting game—good luck, team! 
 

 
Parentline  
 
Did you know there is a Parentline for parents: Parents and carers can get advice 
about a range of issues, including toileting, sleep, development, behaviour, healthy 
eating, mental health, bullying, school refusal and exam stress.  Parents and Carers 
can seek advice via the 5-19 ParentLine service from 9am-4pm, Monday to Friday 
(excluding weekends, bank holidays and school holidays), with a member of the 
School Nursing team responding to messages within one working day.  If you send a 

text outside these hours, you will receive an automated message with advice on where to get 
help if you need it urgently. Text 07312 263131 for confidential advice and support 
from a member of the school nursing team. 
  

Music Lessons  

If your child would like to start learning an instrument at school in September, please apply to 
Wessex Schools Music before 27th June.  If your child already learns an instrument at school 
and wishes to continue in September, you do not need to do anything as lessons will 
automatically continue.                   https://music.wessex.ac/apply-for-music-lessons.html 
         

 

https://music.wessex.ac/apply-for-music-lessons.html


                               
 

                                               
Whole School Production – The Bee Musical 

We are delighted to announce that preparations are well underway for this year’s 
whole school production: The Bee Musical! Packed with buzzing excitement, catchy 
songs, and a powerful message about community and the environment, this 
performance promises to be a real treat for all. 

Our performances this year will be during the school day—either in the morning or 
afternoon. This allows all pupils to participate and enjoy the show as part of their school 
experience. 

This year, we are introducing a new system for ticket allocation. Instead of sending home 
physical tickets, families will receive a booking link via email on Saturday 21st June at 10am. 
Through this link, you’ll be able to select and book your preferred performance day. As usual, 
two tickets per family will be available initially. 

We are pleased to offer a fourth performance this year, which we hope will allow more flexibility. 
If capacity allows, we will resend the ticket link at a later date to give families the opportunity 
to request additional tickets for extended family members. 

Please note, there will be no physical tickets issued. Attendance will be checked via a sign-in 
system at the entrance on the day of the performance. 

We look forward to welcoming you to this exciting event and sharing the hard work and talent 
of our pupils! 

And finally…… 

Thank you to FABS for hosting another Big Breakfast. It was lovely to see so many new 
Reception families visit.  

Thank you to Mrs Norman, Mrs Howells and the Year 1 team for supporting our children 
through the phonics screening this week.  

Thank you to Mrs Brake for teaching our Year 4 children their times tables and supporting 
them through the multiplication test.  

Thank you to Julian Cheshire who continues to maintain our swimming pool so that we are 
able to use it. 

Have a lovely weekend,  
Best wishes,  
Mrs Jordan-Gill  
         

 



                               
 

                                               
 
 

 
2024/2025 Dates  

 

Date Time Event 

June 2025   

Friday 13th 9.30 Year R visit the Wessex wild Farm 

5.30pm FABS Family Sports evening 

Monday 16th   SPORTS WEEK  

Wednesday 18th June  1.30 SPORTS DAY  

Friday 20th 12.30 Football Festival  

Friday 27th TBC FABS host ‘Would I Lie to you’ Evening 

JULY 2025   

Tuesday 1st July   Transfer Day  

Wednesday 2nd July 2.15 Rocksteady mini concert for parents of children involved 

 NO COOL KIDS TODAY 

Monday 7th 2.30 Michelle Hubble’s musicians Concert 

Monday 14th July  2pm  End of Year Show - details to follow  

Tuesday 15th July  9.30  End of Year Show - details to follow  

Wednesday 16th July  2pm  End of Year Show - details to follow  

Thursday 17th July  9.30  End of Year Show - details to follow  

Tuesday 22nd July  9.10 Year 4 Leavers Assembly - Parents & Carers welcome 

2.00 END OF TERM. School finishes at 2pm.  

 
 
 
         

 


